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Dear Los Angeles City Council, I oppose the street vacation
granting the air rights over Wilshire Boulevard for LACMA’s new
building project. The proposed building is too small, too
expensive, and as Christopher Knight recently reported in the Los
Angeles Times, fundraising has stalled as projected costs balloon.
[ urge you to vote against this giveaway of public space for a
project that the vast majority of Angelenos and critics oppose.
Please be the voice of reason and help protect the precious public
resources that are LACMA and the beautiful Miracle Mile.
Sincerely, Ellen Lascola 540 s. Madison ave,540, Pasadena



